Minutes of the Meeting of March 20, 2019     

 Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees 
 March 20, 2019 - 7:30PM

Brookline, NH

Present:       
Ed Cook 


Shannon Guay

 Karen Jew
 
            

David Partridge            
Danielle Molinari        
             Patricia Leonard, Director 
Absent:        
Steve Russo            
The Meeting was called to order by Karen at 7:35PM.
Organizational:

Nominations were open for the Board officers for 3/2019-3/2020:  Ed nominated Karen Jew for Chair of the Board, David Partridge for Treasurer, and Steve Russo for Secretary.  Dave seconded. There were no other nominations.  Voted unanimously.

Administrative:
Minutes:  A motion to approve the February 6th minutes was made by Shannon; seconded by Ed; approved with 5 in favor and 1 abstention.

A motion to approve the February 19th minutes was made by Ed; seconded by Shannon; approved with 5 in favor and 1 abstention.

Director's Report: (See attached report.) 
-Transition to our new bookkeeper and cleaner has been smooth.
-State reports have been sent

-Dave is working on the annual audit 

-The Library continues to publicize that it will be closing on some weekends when holidays occur the following Monday (such as President’s Day weekend) and that it will now be open on Saturdays during the summer.  
New Business:
-The Board discussed how to move forward with the space planning initiative.  Karen will check with Tad to see if we still have any building plans on file from the original move into the building. She will also check to see if there are any structural engineers that the Town recommends and will follow up with them to get the building evaluated. Karen will also compile survey data and special meeting feedback in preparation for the public hearing. 
-The on-going issue of overnight parking was discussed. Pat will check with Tad to see if the town supports posting no overnight parking. 

-The two library vacuums are broken. Pat will purchase one new vacuum and will look into getting one vacuum repaired. 
-The Board discussed updating the library’s bereavement and benefits policies to align with the Town’s policies. 
At 8:45PM, Danielle motioned to adjourn the meeting; Shannon seconded. Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on Wednesday, April 3rd, 2019 with a Public Hearing starting at 7:00PM, and the regularly scheduled meeting to follow.
Submitted,
Karen Jew, Chair
